St. George's Parish Brunswick & Cornwallis Sts. Halifax, N.S. ARISH ARISH COPY

1988
ANNUAL REPORT

Central Guaranty Trust Company 1801 Hollis Street P.O. Box 246 Halifax, Nova Scotia Canada, B3J 2N8

(902) 420-4705

CENTRALTGUARANTY

Gail Brown Term Deposit Officer

PARISH OF ST. GEORGE ANNUAL MEETING - FEBRUARY 12, 1989

Agenda

inutes of Annual Meeting 1987	Page	1
uditor's Report	Page	3
reasurer's Report	Page	4
ecap of Revenue & Expenses	Page	6
etails of Liabilities	Page	7
etails of Revenue - Account 244-14	Page	11
etails of Expenses - Account 244-14	Page	12
etails of Mortgage	Page	14
Budget 1989	Page	15
Record of All Investments	Page	16
Record of Property Assessments	Page	16
Record of Insurance Policies	Page	17
Rector's Report	Page	18
Wardens' Report	Page	20
Spiritual Development Report	Page	21
Pastoral Care Report	Page	22
Property Report	Page	23
Gabriel Guild Report	Page	24
Gabriel Guild - Financial Statement	Page	25
Sanctuary Guild Report - Financial Statement	Page	26
Servers' Guild Report	Page	27
Church School Report	Page	28
Choir Report	Page	29
2nd. Halifax Group Committee Report	Page	30
2nd. Halifax Group - Financial Statement	Page	31
Nomination Committee Report	Page	32

AGENDA

- 1. Opening Prayer
- Reading, correcting and approving minutes of previous Annual Meeting.
- 3. Business arising from the Minutes.
- 4. Financial Report:
 - a) Current Account: Receipts and Expenditures
 - b) Assets and Liabilities
 - c) Insurance policies
 - d) Audit Report
 - e) Budget for 1989
- Consideration of all written reports of Standing Committees and Organizations.
- 6. Report of Nominations Committee
 - a) Motion to accept Nominations Committee Report
 - b) Election of Synod Delegates
 - c) Election of Regional Delegates
 - d) Appointing of Auditors
- 7. New Business
- 8. Motion for adjournment
- 9. The Blessing

ANNUAL MEETING - February 14, 1988

PAGE 1

Opening Prayer - Gordon Engram

Fr. Petite chaired the meeting

- introduced a few new faces in the congregation
- thanked the ladies of the parish who provided brunch
- MOTION: (S. Covert/S. Harris) that the minutes of the last Annual Meeting be accepted as printed. CARRIED.
- OLD BUSINESS there had been discussion at last year's meeting that a mircophone might make the proceedings easier to hear perhaps this could be done for the next meeting
- FINANCE K. Wheeler, Treasurer

reviewed the financial statement for 1987

- reminded the congregation that some liabilities have yet to be subtracted from revenues
- the Diocese has forgiven past arrears made up primarily of alotments
- the St. George's Foundation's debt has been paid by the Province of Nova Scotia
- a letter from the Bank of Nova Scotia stating the payment in full is needed
- in view of these two debts removed the parish's financial situation is good
- a letter to Mr. Schwartz and the Bishop expressing the parish's gratitude was thought to be appropriate
- K. Wheeler reviewed the finances of the Soup Kitchen
- donations made to this cause are for that purpose only, they are not Church funds
- likewise the Soup Kitchen expenses are not drawn on St. George's
- 10% increase overall seen in the budget
- -- our alotment to the Diocese has been increased
- MOTION: (K. Wheeler/R. Martin) that the Financial Statement and the 1988 budget be accepted. CARRIED.

COMMITTEES & ORGANIZATIONS

- Fr. Petite advised that Larry Stephen is now chairman of the Publicity Committee
- -- this committee is envolved in a census sponsored by the North End Area Council
- -C. Watts noted that the Gabriel Guild's contribution to St. George's has been primarily in the form of goods, i.e. tables, cattering equipment and the paving of the remainder of the parking lot
- MOTION: '(J. Pritchard/S. Covert) that the report(s) of Committees & Organizations be accepted. CARRIED.
 - -- Fr. Petite reported that the Parish Council will have a good cross section of parishoners
 - must consider a by-law that would allow two members of the Council -
 - J. Connors & C. Watts to continue for another term
 - .- J. Connors as Warden and C. Watts as Chairman of the Pastoral Care Committee
 - representatives for Tangier Deanery Camp and the Regional Council will remain the same
- NOMINATIONS for the position of Warden
 - J. Connors and C. Watts nominated
 - -- J. Connors elected by ballot voting
- -APPOINTMENT of Auditors will continue to be E. R. Ellis

- Michelle Huette should be included on the list for Regional Council MOTION: (R. Martin/J. Pritchard): that C. Watts & J. Connors be permitted to serve for another term, that wardens will be G. Engram & J. Connors, that M. Huette be a representative on Regional Council, and that the Mr. Ellis continue as

CARRIED.

New Business

- M. Dewolf noted that the Church School has 12 students

- need an assistant director to help out especially should Mark be away

- John Swaine reported that the Stewardship campaign went well

- a list of names has been compiled

- these names should help St. George's guilds and committees

MOTION TO ADJOURN: (R. Martin) 2:00 p.m.

Closing Prayer

PAGE 3

104 Central Avenue Halifax, Nova Scotia B3N 2H8

February 1, 1989

The Warden's St. George's Church Halifax, Nova Scotia

Dear Sirs:

I have completed my audit on the financial records of your Church for the year ended December 31, 1988. Such tests were performed and information received from the Treasurer as considered necessary. To the best of my knowledge and ability the records and financial statements represent a true picture of the financial transactions of your Church for the year ended December 31, 1988.

Yours very truly,

arly thank all those paris voluntarily in helping wit This has saved us a good financial picture would d acknowledge Mr. Douglas Wh

ERE/cai

TREASURER/ENVELOPE SECRETARY and FINANCIAL REPORT

I am pleased to report that we ended the year with a \$51.00 surplus. We sincerely thank all those parishioners who were responsible for this and one long time member in particular.

All 1988 invoices have been paid in full and our commitments to the Diocese and Mortgage are also up to date. However, our 1988 Budget was not met and therefore the Finance Committee and Parish Council had to look to ways to reduce our expenditures for 1989. The position of Sexton was reviewed and by unanimous decision it was decided to eliminate the Sexton's position, rent the property and contract the janitorial services out which would be an overall savings of approximately \$6,000. per year.

The Rectory has been occupied by Daisy McDonald and her family since March 1985 and we are very pleased to have such good tenants. We also continue to have regular tenants in the Upper White Camel space, Cdn. Parents for French and we provide space to an Alanon Group each Sunday morning at a minimal cost.

Since September the lower White Camel area has been occupied by the Waldorf Education of N.S. Day Care and we are very grateful to Anna Keefe for her hard work in preparing the premises for opening day at no cost to the parish. It is so nice to drive by and see children playing on the front lawn.

We continue to provide space for our Beavers, Cubs, Scouts and Brownies. We also provide space for band practices, Symphony N.S., N.S. Folk Dancers and Lietash Dog School. For a short time the Education Technology of N.S. are making St. George's their home - they provide art tapes. The church was also rented for concerts this year: Musique Royale and God's Trombones. As well we still rent the Hall for Anniversary parties and Christmas parties. All of the above have brought in a considerable amount of income to help reduce our building expenses.

You will actice in the Property Report that the C.E.I.C.

approved a 8 program. We were provided \$5,980.00 (\$4,480. in salaries and \$1,500 plied again for this during for the Dutch Church.

It was very disappointing for me when I heard that some parishioners felt that my letter dated November 27th was not a true picture of our shortfall situation and that I was alarming parishioners unnecessarily. Now that the year has ended I can prove the estimated figure of \$30,641.26 mentioned in my letter was brought in in two months as follows:

Revenu	е	Expe	nses
Guild	\$6,000.00	Shortfall	10,641.26
Rentals	4,700.00	Nov/Dec	20,658.74
Envelopes, open)		\$31,300.00
and Special) 14,572.00		
Christmas	4,235.00		
Oil	1,844.00		
	\$31,351.00		

I work many long hours preparing this information and do not release anything that cannot be proved correct and will continue to do so.

Weekly Envelope Information

For the year 1988 we budgeted for Envelope offerings of \$85,000.00 and only received \$72,000.00. This difference was due to the problems we experienced regarding the direction and responsibilities our parish is to take in pastoral matters. Many parishioners held back their financial support until matters were resolved. Therefore for 1989 we have budgeted for the same amount of \$85,000.00 and hope that we will be able to meet it in order to enable us to do the much needed property repairs that were cancelled in 1988.

We began 1988 with 212 families on the parish list, with 185 being envelope holders. During the year we added 17 new families and 15 of them took envelopes.

We ended 1988 with 195 families on the parish list, with 172 being envelope holders. Of the 172, 90 envelopes are used regularly, 62 periodically and 20 are not used at all.

Breakdown of Envelope Giving

	9/	1986	1987	1988
Between	0 - \$ 9.99	9 86	73	72
H.	\$10.00 - \$19.99	61	75	65
11	\$20.00 - \$50.00	1 24	37 185	1 35

I have given you full details of the financial information of the parish and hopefully the complete Annual Report will be in your hands by February 5th giving you time to study it before the Annual Meeting. I would ask that you please only take one Report per family and bring the Report back with you to the meeting. If you have any questions I will be glad to explain further.

I would like to particularly thank all those parishioners who have given of their time voluntarily in helping with many small jobs about the parish. This has saved us a good deal in expenses — without them the financial picture would differ. Outside the parish, I would acknowledge Mr. Douglas Wheeler for his trucking services in picking up goods for our Flea Market etc. also for his donation of meats from time to time. I would also, personally, like to thank Mr. Ronald MacNaughton for his considerable commitment in helping me which has been ongoing since I broke my ankle at the beginning of the year.

As always, I have left this to the last. I would like to thank Cynthia Watts for the typing of this Annual Report and the Monthly Statements. My own Company, Maritime Protective Agency Limited for providing the copier equipment for all church activities and All Type Print for the donation of our Report covers.

Respectfully submitted

Karen A. Wheeler Treasurer/Envelope Secretary

PARISH OF ST. GEORGE

RECAP OF REVENUE & EXPENSES FOR THE YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31/88 CURRENT ACCOUNT 244-14 (SUMMARY)

LIABILITIES

LIABILITIES	
Adopt-a-jar Little Dutch Church Bishop Inglis Fund Insurance Claim Payable Memorial Fund Organ Fund Poor Fund Quashie Fund Rectory Damage Deposit Soup Kitchen	215.49 (1,322.56) 399.92 1,249.00 675.12 715.87 197.35 738.00 612.52 1,809.99
TOTAL	\$5,290.70
REVENUE	
Offerings Parish Organizations Endowments' Interest Other + Rentals	72,867.29 9,562.02 2,961.41 24,090.30
TOTAL	\$109,481.02
Bank Balance December/87	3,246.54
TOTAL	\$118,018.26
EXPENSES	
Property Spiritual Development General Mortgage	26,867.09 48,529.51 19,363.76 12,000.00
TOTAL	\$106,760.36
Equity Bank Balance December/88	\$5,916.20 \$5,341.70
TOTAL	\$118,018.26

DETAILS OF LIABILITIES FOR THE YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31/88

PAGE 7

ADOPT-A-JAR	ð e
Balance - December 31/87	NIL
Revenue	
Donations	215.49
Balance - December 31/88	\$215.49
DIOCESAN TIMES	
Balance - December 31/88	NIL
Revenue	
Donations	286.50
Expenses	
Diocesan Times Remitted	\$286.50
Balance - December 31/88	NIL
LITTLE DUTCH CHURCH	
Balance - December 31/87	(197.33)
Revenue	
Collection /Donations	125.00
Expenses	
City of Halifax Leonard Morash Pierceys	33.65 1,200.00 <u>16.58</u>
TOTAL	\$1,250.23
Balance December/88	(\$1,322.56)
BISHOP INGLIS FUND	
Balance - December 31/87	NIL.
Révenue	
Collection/Donations	1,824.80
Expenses	
Bishop Inglis Remitted	1,424.88
	4 202 22

Balance - December 31/88

\$ 399.92

PAGE 8 DETAILS OF LIABILITIES (CONT'D) FOR THE YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31/88	
INSURANCE CLAIM PAYABLE	
Balance - December 31/87	5
Claim Payment	8
Expenses	
Castlewood Building Marsh Adjustment	1
Balance - December 31/88 \$1,	2
MEMORIAL FUND	
Balance December 31/87 \$2,	0
Revenue	
Donations Received in Memory of:) Leslie Caines, Austin Conrod,)	

Balance - December 31/88

INSURANCE CLAIM PATABLE		
Balance - December 31/87	\$575.00	
Claim Payment	849.00	
Expenses		
Castlewood Building Marsh Adjustment	125.00 50.00	
Balance - December 31/88	\$1,249.00	
MEMORIAL FUND		
Balance December 31/87	\$2,084.12	
Revenue		
Donations Received in Memory of:) Leslie Caines, Austin Conrod,) Edythe Doyle, Mrs. MacDonald,) Terry Nifort, Jim Patterson)	244.00	
Expenses		
Cdn.Bible Soc Prayer & Hymn Books A. Parsons Upholsterers) 4 chairs Victorian Antiques) V. Francis	503.00 330.00 820.00	
TOTAL	\$1,653.00	
Balance - December 31/88	<u>\$ 675.12</u>	
NORTH END AREA COUNCIL		
Balance - December 31/87	NIL	
Revenue		
Brunswick St. United Trinity St. George's St. Patrick's	125.00 125.00 125.00 125.00	
TOTAL	\$500.00	
Expenses		
Bounty Print Canada Post Remitted to N.E.A.C.	234.08 246.39 19.53	
TOTAL	\$500.00	

NIL

	DETAILS OF LIABILITIES (CONT'D) FOR THE YEAR ENDED DECEMBER/8	PAGE 9
RGAN	FUND	
1	Balance - December/87	\$715.87
. 1	Balance - December/88	\$715.87
POOR	FUND	
1	Balance - December/87	\$283.68
Reven	<u>ue</u>	
	Donations - Poor Box	462.92
Expen	ses	
	Petty Cash - Rector	230.00
	St. Mark's Food Bank Salvation Army	125.00 194.25
	TOTAL	\$549.25
	Balance - December/88	\$197.35
PRIMA	TE WORLD RELIEF	DC 9
	Balance - December 31/87	NIL
Reven	ue	
	Collection/Donations	1,662.00
Expen	ses	
	Remitted to P.W.R.D.F.	\$1,662.00
	Balance - December 31/88	NIL
QUASH	IIE FUND	
	Balance - December 31/87	NIL
Rever	nue	
	Collections/Donations	3,090.00
Exper	nses	
	Atlantic School of Theology	2,352.00
	Balance - December 31/88	\$738.00

PAGE 1	O DETAILS OF LIABILITIES FOR THE YEAR ENDED DECK	(CONT'D) EMBER 31/88
RECTORY	DAMAGE DEPOSIT	
Bal	ance - December/87	\$572.45
App	proved Interest	40.07
Bal	lance - December/88	\$612.52
SECTION	38 GRANT	
Bal	lance - December 31/87	NIL
Revenue		
C. F	E.I.C.	1,500.00
Expenses	<u>5</u>	
	I.L. Paint erceys	104.98 1,395.02
TOT	TAL	\$1,500.00
Bal	lance - December 31/88	NIL
SOUP KI	TCHEN	*
Bal	lance - December 31/87	1,882.41
Revenue		
	nation from Food Groups) ganizations & Parishioners)	4,310.13
Expense	<u>s</u>	
Car Car Co Ear Gro Kio Me	lantic Speedy Propane lands Ltd. nada Post ssidys lour Your World stern Paper oceries dston Glass tro Food Bank - Donation " " Membership ars Ltd.	407.63 884.45 74.00 182.38 20.89 102.41 2,115.22 98.30 200.00 50.00
	llars	54.84
TO	TAL	\$4,382.55
Ва	lance - December 31/88	\$1,809.99

GRAND TOTAL LIABILITIES

\$5,290.70

	DETAILS OF REVENUE - ACCOUNT 244 FOR THE YEAR ENDED - DECEMBER		PAGE	11
OFFERINGS	- Christmas - 1987/88 - Easter - 1988 - Open Offering - Special Offering - Thanksgiving - 1988 - Weekly Envelopes	4,235. 3,223. 2,995. 2,778. 1,903. \$57,732.	.50 .24 .03 .30	
Parish Organiz	zations			
	- Gabriel Guild - Sunday School - Yard Sale/Flea Market	9,000. 75. \$ 486.	46	
TOTAL		\$9,562.	02	
Endowments Int	cerest - Diocese of N.S Montreal Trust - N.S. Savings & Loans	1,448. 697. \$815.	65	
TOTAL		\$2,961.	41	
<u>Other</u>	- Initial - Oil	312. \$1,844.		
TOTAL		\$2,156.	10	
Rentals Church	- Wedding Fees - Walter Borden - Musique Royale - St. Lazarus of Jerusalem - Scott Bishop - Education Technology - Joyce Jeancart - Mr. & Mrs. Keeping - Lietash Dog School - N.S. Folk Dancers	175. 600. 340. 200. 425. 136. 100. 50. 450.	.00 .00 .00 .00 .00 .00	
Lodge	- Scott Bishop - Without Warning	200. 1,140.		
Rectory White Camel Miscellaneou	- McDonald - Alanon - 7th Step - Narcotics - Cdn. Parents for French - Waldorf Education	13,182. 180. 60. 180. 2,460. 1,200. \$656.	.00 .00 .00 .00	
TOTAL		\$21,934	20	
Plus Bank	Balance December/87	\$3,246	54	
GRAND TOTAL RE	EVENUE	\$118,018	.26	

PROPERTY

DETAILS OF EXPENSES - ACCOUNT 244-14 (CONT'D) FOR THE YEAR ENDED - DECEMBER 31/88

Benjament & Extensive Densire		
Equipment & Extensive Repairs	154.00	
A. & L. Carpentry - railing		· v
L. Buckland - Electrician	80.00	
Harris & Roome - Lights	300.54	
Mar. Tel. & Tel Ans.Machine	208.95	
Metro Burner - Vestry Duct	350.00	
Sears - Vacuum Cleaners	153.95	
Zellars - Lawn Mower	233.73	\$ 1,481.17
Zerrars - Dawn Mower	253.75	<u> </u>
<pre>Insurance - Marsh & McLellan</pre>	2,712.00	\$ 2,712.00
Denaira & Waintenange		
Repairs & Maintenance	14.92	
Can. Tire - Vacuum Hose		
G. Engram - Rectory Vent	29.25	
Gallaghers - Stove Repair	70.88	
Gas - Lawn Mower	20.00	
Granville Sales - Keys	19.25	
Halifax Plumbers - Church	106.43	
Halifax Seed - Rakes	30.69	
Kidston Glass - Window	118.65	
2015 TRA 하게 하게 되었다. 시간과 이번 100 MONTO NO. 1	7.98	
Mar. Lawn Garden - Lawn Mower Rep.		
Metro Burner - Repairs	76.00	3:
" - Contracts	674.25	
Music Stop - Microphone Repair	37.84	
Pierceys - Shovels/Salt/Wall	311.41	
Power Vac Sexton	150.00	
Petty Cash - Miscellaneous Supplies	108.34	
Section 38 - Balance	113.23	
Sunrise Lighting - Bulbs	80.21	\$ 1,969.33
Taxes & Utilities		
City of Halifax - Taxes	2,335.89	
Dartmouth Fuels Ltd.	13,191.03	
Halifax Water Commission	593.56	
Mar.Tel & Tel.	1,283.33	
N.S. Power Corporation	2,913.58	
Don Brenton - Fire Ext.	387.20	\$ 20,704.59
Don Dieneon Tile Buch		
TOTAL PROPERTY		\$ 26,867.09
SPIRITUAL DEVELOPMENT		
Doctoria European		
Rector's Expenses	23,475.00	
Salary		
Fringes - C.P.P./U.I.C.	1,190.24	6
Pension	3,696.00	
Travel Allowance	1,440.00	
Living Allowance	7,200.00	
Car Replacement	2,400.00	
Vacation Replacements	160.00	\$ 39,561.24
. academ respondence		

Music - Tenebrae Etc.	7,797.36 269.20	\$ 8,066.56
Eucharistic Supplies Cdn. Bible Society - Confirmation Diocesan Bookroom - Candles, Incense	121.55 435.48	<u>\$ 557.03</u>
Sunday School Mahons Stationery North End Area Council	44.68 300.00	<u>\$</u> 344.68
TOTAL SPIRITUAL DEVELOPMENT		\$ 48,529.51
<u>General</u> - Treasurer	1,800.00	<u>\$</u> 1,800.00
Paper/Postage/Etc. Atlantic Micro Computer B.B.M. Typewriter B.D.S. Ltd. Canada Post - Postage/Rental Dartmouth Typewriter Louson Desonite Inc. N.S. Stationers	63.00 44.74 59.40 174.20 13.20 1,005.39 13.68	<u>\$ 1,373.61</u>
Offering Envelopes Atlantic Systematic Env. Parish Services	459.72 448.84	\$ 908.56
Bank Charges Overdrawn Charges Services Charges	20.55 284.07	<u>\$</u> 304.62
Allotment Diocese of N.S 1987 Balance " " 1988 Payment	18.62	\$ 14,418.62
Miscellaneous Account David Buley - Gift Can. Churchman - Advertisement Raymond Ells - Audit Religious Census - N.E.A.C. V.G. Hospital - Sexton Water	100.00 48.35 175.00 125.00 25.00	<u>\$ 473.35</u>
Dues/Subscriptions Chebucto Clericus Halifax-Dart Council of Ch. North End Area Council	30.00 30.00 25.00	\$ \$85.00

-		-	-	-	
r	A	G	E	J	4

DETAILS OF EXPENSES - ACCOUNT 244-14 (CONT'D) FOR THE YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31/88

Mortgage

	Interest	2,699.51		
	Payment	9,300.49	<u>\$</u>	12,000.00
	TOTAL GENERAL EXPENSES	a	\$	31,363.76
	Equity		\$	5,916.20
	Bank Balance December/88		\$	5,141.70
	Plus Petty Cash		\$	200.00
GRAN	D TOTAL EXPENSES		\$1	118,018.26

DETAIL OF MORTGAGE HELD BY CANADA TRUST - #36-519123-2 COMMENCEMENT DATE NOV.1/84 ORIGINAL AMOUNT \$70,700.

 Balance - December 31/87
 \$46,946.55

 Payments for Year 1988
 9,300.49

 Balance - December 31/88
 \$37,646.06

	BODGET 1909		
	BUDGET 1988	ACTUAL 1988	PROPOSED BUDGET 1989
	BODGET 1900	1900	<u>Bobdel</u> 1909
REVENUE Shortfall / (Surplus)	2,669.66	(2,669.66)	51.00*
Offerings Endowments' Interest Parish Organizations Rentals - Lodge - Hall/Church - White Camel - Rectory - Sexton's House Other Sundry Revenue	85,070.36 2,400.00 5,000.00 - 1,500.00 5,000.00 13,582.00	72,867.29 2,961.41 9,486.56 1,340.00 2,676.00 4,080.00 13,182.00 - 2,231.56 656,20	85,000.00* 2,400.00 6,891.00* 800.00 2,500.00 6,600.00 13,558.00 3,000.00*
TOTAL REVENUE	\$116,022.02	\$106,811.36	\$121,600.00
EXPENSES			
Property Taxes Fuel Water N.S. Power Maintenance - Supplies - Labour/Other - Sexton Fire Extinguisher Telephone Equipment & Repairs Insurance	2,400.00 15,000.00 700.00 2,500.00 800.00 1,200.00 175.00 1,000.00 6,000.00	2,335.89 13,191.03 593.56 2,913.58 368.98 1,600.35 387.20 1,283.33 1,481.17 2,712.00	2,500.00 13,900.00* 700.00 2,700.00* 800.00 2,400.00 2,500.00* 200.00 1,200.00 6,000.00 2,900.00
Spiritual Development Rector's Expenses Music Program Eucharistic Supplies Sunday School	40,000.00 7,500.00 800.00 500.00	39,561.24 8,066.56 557.03 344.68	41,500.00 10,800.00 800.00 500.00
General Treasurer Paper, Postage, Etc. Offering Envelopes Etc. Bank Charges/Overdrawn Allotment Miscellaneous Expenses Dues & Subscriptions	1,800.00 1,400.00 800.00 400.00 14,000.00 1,500.00 100.00	1,800.00 1,373.61 908.56 304.62 14,418.62 473.35 85.00	1,800.00 1,600.00 800.00 400.00 14,500.00* 1,000.00
Mortgage - Payment/Int.	12,000.00	12,000.00	12,000.00
TOTAL EXPENSES	\$115,975.00	\$106,760.36	\$121,600.00

BUDGET 1989

PAGE 15

^{*} Changed since Parish Council Meeting.

\$30.00

\$2,517.00

\$2,712.00

\$195.00

RECORD	OF ALL II	NVES	TMENTS
AS OF	DECEMBER	31,	1988

DETAILS OF INVESTMENTS	INTEREST RATE	DATE ISSUED	MATURITY DATE	AMOUNT
Central Trust				v.
10169 15 Organ	13 3/4%	June 22/84	June 22/89	3,370.80
Montreal Trust				
781176301 Various & Shaw	8 3/4%	Apr. 28/88	Apr. 28/89	\$5,844.11
7817612 + Shaw	10%	Aug. 8/87	Aug. 8/90	\$1,862.88
N.S. Savings & Loa	ns			
AD21612 Rector/Wardens	11%	Jan. 15/88	Jan. 15/89	1,000.00
TC2635 Rector/Wardens	11%	Jan. 12/84	Jan. 12/89	1,000.00
AD16311 Organ	11 1/4%	Feb. 16/84	Feb. 16/89	1,282.43
AD21525 J.A. Shaw	11 1/2%	Jan. 1/88	Jan. 1/89	875.22
TOTAL HELD BY PARI	SH			\$15,235.44
Diocese of Nova Sc	otia			
Endowment - Rector Endowment - Rector Endowment - J.A. S Gravelots - Wright	haw	Mar. 31/36 July 1/36 June 16/58 Mar. 19/39		7,000.00 2,010.67 500.00 300.00
TOTAL HELD BY DIOC	ESE			\$ 9,810.67
GRAND TOTAL INVEST	MENTS			\$25,046.11

PROPERTY	ASSESSMENTS	-	CITY	OF	HALIFAX	-	1988
		_				_	

NUMBERS	PROPERTY	AMOUNT
057230/160880 058830/162577 058841/162589 071390/459010 071419/175201 057836/161664	Dutch Church Church Rectory Parking Lot Hall Sexton's House	\$140,200.00 \$321,100.00 \$ 77,800.00 \$ 31,100.00 \$129,100.00 \$ 54,000.00

DETAILS	COVERAGE	AMOUNT INSURED
POLICY G-7358 ECCLESIASTICAL INSURANCE COMPANY LIMITED	3	
St. George's Church	Build. & Parish Contents	\$852,301.00
St. George's Hall	Build. & Parish Contents	\$ 97,344.00
Little Dutch Church	Build. & Parish Contents	\$ 18,387.00
Sexton's House	Build. & Parish Contents	\$ 27,040.00
Rectory	Build. & Parish Contents	\$125,466.00
Premium		\$2,252.00
POLICY 4148082 GUARDIAN INSURANCE COMPANY OF CANADA		
Comprehensive General Liability Insurance <u>Premium</u>	Limit any one accident	5,000,000.00 \$235.00
POLICY 1888103 GUARDIAN INSURANCE COMPANY OF CANADA		
Clergyman's Professiona Liability Insurance		100,000.00

Premium

TOTAL PREMIUM

Plus Instalment Interest

GRAND TOTAL PREMIUM

Rector's Annual Report 1988

Dear Parishioners,

I want to begin these remarks by thanking all of you for supporting the Parish over the past year with your time, talents and financial resources. The future of St. George's will be ensured if everyone takes a share in the life of the parish. Leadership will continue to be developed and encouraged when we understand that ministry is a cooperative work with the clergy. I am very happy to see more and more people coming forward to make a contribution, a trend so clearly indicated by the new faces nominated to Council for the new year.

Many good things happened in the parish this year and we continue to prosper with a lively Sunday community and a reasonably sound financial base. It has of course, been a difficult year as well, both for me and for our parishioners. The controversy raised around the AIDS ministry did much to discourage us all and there is a good deal of healing to be done if the parish is to find its former confidence and direction. I hope the Future Directions Committee, which is to be constituted at the Annual meeting, will be able to begin pointing the parish in the right direction. The difficult question of just how the parish will work out its support to Persons with AIDS will be part of its mandate, as well as looking at the important areas of liturgy, music, child and adult education, community involvement and leadership development.

The parish's ability to provide support to Persons with AIDS will depend upon two things: Your willingness to genuinely reach out to those infected who live on our door steps and their openness and trust to receive that support following the painful events of the past several months. We will all have to build renewed trust if the initial open relationship with Persons with AIDS is to be restored. It would be easy to let it all slip away in the midst of profound difficulties and I hope and pray this does not happen.

We will need to continue building on our liturgical tradition. There is very strong support for the Book of Common Prayer in the parish. Indeed, many of you have come to St. George's because that tradition is here. However, the church at large is struggling with and using the Book of Alternative Services and it seems evident that one day some form of it will become the official Prayer Book of the Anglican Church of Canada. We will have to exercise our responsibility to be a part of the creative process which will ensure our Diocese and National Church remains true to our Christian and

Anglican heritage. This too will be a difficult work and St. George's is in a position to make an important contribution as Anglicans continue with a work which will have enormous impact upon the Canadian Church.

We are very fortunate to have Mr. Neil Houlton as our new Music Director. Neil has already endeared himself to us by his wonderful work at the organ and he is working very hard to build up the choir. We have begun to develop a find music program in the parish and Neil continues by building on the work that David Buley did before him. He will need the support of choir and congregation to do this. We have managed to place a Choir in the Chancel at special services but the regular Sunday Choir is struggling. There are many in our congregation who might give serious consideration to helping with this very important offering during our Sunday Liturgy.

Kenneth Pringle has worked extremely hard with the Servers Guild over the past few years. Ken has decided to step back a little from these responsibilities and perhaps help out as sub-deacon from time to time. I am very grateful that Greg Videtic has offered to take over some of Ken's work and he has already begun by holding a Servers meeting, training sessions and marshaling the servers on Sunday morning and on Feast days. I want to thank Ken for his work and for being the Rector's right-hand man at the Altar. I have always been confident of a task well done when Ken has been involved.

At its last meeting the Parish Council decided to contract out the Sexton's duties and to rent the Sexton's Cottage beginning the end of June. Lenoard and Susan Morash have been our Sextons for five years and we have always been able to be pround of the property during that time. I wish to thank them for their time with us as Sextons and wish them and their family God's blessings in the future.

I extend my very sincere thanks to the outgoing members of Parish Council for their work over the past three years. Three years is a big commitment on a regular basis and I'm sure you will need the rest from the rigors of Council activity. It is very gratifying to see new people come forward to replace those who have to leave. Our new Council is possessed of much talent and the new year should go well.

Yours in Christ

Father Robert Petite

The past year has been a source of much concern for the growth of our parish. It has been a year of questioning and growth for the Council as they tried to deal with growing tensions and concerns of parishioners.

Due to the considerable debate as to the future of St. George's regarding its christian duties within the community, and in keeping with the doctrine and policies of the Anglican . Communion, a Special Open Meeting of Parish Council took place on October 19th with Bishop Hatton in the chair. All parishioners had an opportunity to voice their concerns regarding the pastoral pursuits and high public profile the church had acquired. The meeting was well attended and we came out of it with a more positive attitude and hopefulness for the future of St. George's.

However, the parish finances took a set back this year and did not present a stable financial picture. Despite the efforts and assistance of the Treasurer and the Finance Committee, many of our aims and objectives for the year were not met. The main reason for this was due to reduced contributions in envelope giving. Because of this, for the first time in over three years we had to solicit extra funds to cover oil costs.

In fact, it was only because of a very generous extra contribution from one of our faithful parishioners that we did not end the year in a deficit position. We wish to thank all parishioners who faithfully contributed to the church which enabled us to end the year as well as we did.

However, due to the necessary review of our financial status we had to look to areas where we could reduce our overall expenditures. In this light the position of Sexton was elminated by Parish Council. We wish to thank Leonard and Susan Morash for their past services and wish them every success in the future.

During the year we were fortunate enough to acquire the services of Mr. Neil Houlton as Music Director replacing Mr. David Buley who resigned. We would like to thank Mr. Buley for his services so well performed and to wish Mr. Houlton every success.

The future of St. George's could be bright indeed, but it will take the united efforts of **every** parishioner through their continued support spiritually, financially and physically.

Please peruse the many reports of the Annual Report and plan to attend the Annual Meeting. Please do not hesitate to ask any questions that you may have.

Respectfully submitted

Gordon Engram Jan Connors Wardens The Spiritual Development Committee exists in order to assist and advise the Rector about the fostering of the spiritual life of the Parish. Its main concerns are the Liturgy and Christian teaching.

During the past year the committee organized a Lenten Lecture Series about "Christian Paintings" and also the Bible Studies during Lent and Advent. I note with delight that the series begun in Advent is continuing, owing to the efforts of Greg Videtic.

During Lent this year the Committee will sponsor a series of discussions, each of which will be initiated by a guest speaker. The general theme of the series is "Hard Sayings from Holy Scripture" and it will deal with the difficult things that the Bible says about salvation, divorce, homosexuality, sexual inequality and death.

The turmoil that beset the Parish in the autumn meant that the year-long course on the Thirty-nine Articles never materialized -- perhaps it will happen this coming year. In the meantime there will be a theological conference held at King's in June devoted to this topic.

A certain loss of vision and sense of direction was suffered in the Parish but I am hopeful that in the coming months these can be regained. Nevertheless, the task of rebuilding will not be a light one and much work is in store for all of us.

I would like to conclude with a word of appreciation and welcome for Neil Houlton. I know we have all enjoyed his fabulous organ playing and support him in his efforts to recover and develop our musical tradition.

Respectfully submitted,

James Pritchard Chairman

PROPERTY

This past year has been one of difficulty for our Parish however it was by no means one of less commitment. With the wonderful support parishioners gave to our Adopt-A-Jar and Grocery Tape projects, their success was far beyond expectation. Since the start-up just 2 1/2 years ago we have raised:

Adopt-a-jar - \$919.35 Sister church and P.W.R.D.F. Grocery Tapes - \$523.05 Poor Fund and Soup Kitchen.

We sincerely thank you all and look forward to your continued support. In future monies from Adopt-a-jar will be divided equally between our Sister Church in the North and our soon to be Sister Church in Ghana. In addition, the volume of stamps collected was impressive and these were sent to our Sister Church to help them with one of their missions.

The Soup Kitchen continues to operate in a most efficient manner due to the dedication of all participating churches (30) as well as St. George's teams. All funds are donated for its expenses. We sincerely thank everyone involved.

We instituted a new Buddy System for our shut-ins hoping to ensure regular visits to them by the same person and create a tighter bond with their church. Also, because of your generous donations, each shut-in received a lovely Christmas basket. We have also endeavoured to respond to hospital visitations on a more regular and consistent basis.

This past year has been one of challenge and growth within our parish as we struggled to find the direction our parish should take in pastoral matters. Through keeping an eye on all our christian duties and the various needs of our parish and community, these matters have now been addressed satisfactorily and our faith made stronger in the process. Our parish, along with all other parishes, will share in the programs to be undertaken in our Diocese for all those who suffer from A.I.D.S.

If there be among you a poor man of one of thy brethren within thy gates in thy land which the Lord thy God giveth thee, thou shalt not harden thine heart, not shut thine hand from thy poor brother: But thou shalt open thine hand wide unto him, and shalt surely lend him sufficient for his need, in that which he wanteth. Deut.15:7,8.

Needs include giving your food, clothing, time and talent; and, most importantly, your constant prayer, spiritual comfort, kindness and hope.

I would like to most earnestly thank my committee members for their patience and support. The new year will indeed be one of much work. We earnestly invite new members to join us.

Respectfully submitted,

During the past year a minimum amount of maintenance has been carried out on the property -- only those things which were absolutely necessary have been attended to in order to keep the properties habitable.

It is with thanks to the efforts of the Treasurer, (who managed to get a grant) that we were able to get any major work done at all. We had 1 person working 8 weeks and the other working 6 weeks all of which was paid through the C.E.I.C. Section 38 Grant. The parish also received \$1,500. to cover the cost of supplies. The Dutch Church was completely painted inside and out. The exterior of the Rectory was completely painted and the exterior of the Hall and Church had all the trim and some touch up work. The interior of the upper White Camel, all washrooms in both the Hall and Church were completely repainted and the Upper Hall washed down.

The cold water line in the Church has caused considerable trouble in the past by freezing. This problem has now been corrected by the installation of heat taping with automatic thermal control.

A portion of the basement of the Hall has been made available to the Scouts for a storage area by the erection of a partition for security. Other minor maintenace to windows, doors etc. has also been carried out.

I regret that the finances this year prevented further necessary maintenance because the major portion of the budgeted amount had to be used to meet other commitments. If this unstable financial picture is to continue, the work of the Property Committee cannot be performed in a satisfactory manner and much needed repairs and maintenance will not be able to be carried out.

It was a rather unpleasant duty for me to have to inform Leonard and Susan Morash of the decision to terminate the Sexton postion effective May 31st. However upon request an extention was granted until June 30th in order to co-incide with the school year. It was after consideration of finances by Parish Council that it was decided that other arrangements could be made with considerable savings to the parish. I personally wish to thank them both for their past service and wish them well in the future.

I wish to thank, in particular, Jim Rawding who mowed the lawns and maintained the cemetary of the Dutch Church during the summer months. I also wish to thank all those who assisted in any way and hope that in the ensuing year the finances will permit the badly needed work to be done.

Respectfully submitted

Gordon Engram Property Chairman

1988 was not as good a year overall as was 1987. The Guild catered to the following events: 2 Sunday Brunches (Annual Meeting & Dutch Church) - Commonwealth Society Brunch - 50th Anniversary Party - Funeral Reception (Patterson) - Trinity 100th Anniversary Party at their hall - Seniors Turkey Dinner and Sale.

In addition the following annual events took place and were very successful: Pancake Brunch and Card Social - Penny Auction - Red Rose Dinner & Sale - Scotia Square Craft Sale - Turkey Dinner & Sale. The Guild also took on the responsibility of selling both the Prayer Book and the B.A.S. 1989 calendars.

You will see from the financial report that the Guild was able to provide financial assistance to the Campaign for Life, Canadian Bible Society, Friends of Kings and also to give \$9,000.00 to the church which was badly needed and helped to eliminate the shortfall.

There is much behind the scenes work done by the Guild which should be mentioned. The fine needlework, knitting, sewing, crafts, baking and cooking is a large part of what makes the money and earns a well deserved reputation within Halifax. It takes much organization and co-operation on everyone's part.

The Guild held their Annual Meeting on January 30th and the following represents the list of officers for 1989:

	Gertie Moulton	Tea Convenor - Rita McGowan
V. President -	Sylvia Morgan	Lunch Convenor - Ada Grandy
Secretary -	Louisa Gibson	Parish Council
Treasurer -	Cynthia Watts	Representative - Robbie Matthews
Convenors -	Mary Isaacs Karen Wheeler	Past President - Mary Isaacs

A special thank you to Mrs. Martha Kendall and Mrs. Mollie Engram who resigned this year after their many years as Tea and Lunch Convenor. We also welcome our newest members, Rita McGowan, Norah Morgan and Robbie Matthews.

We extend an open invitation to all the ladies of St. George's to join us -- it is a time of much enjoyment and shared labour. The parish relies a good deal on the support the Guild is able to provide and it would certainly make it easier with your help. The Guild meets on the first and third Tuesday each month from September to April with a break at Christmas.

Last, but not least the Guild would like to thank all those parishioners who donated of their time and talents in helping out when called upon by the Guild. A very special thanks to the men of the parish who make our job a lot easier in the the kitchen by lifting those large pots for our two annual dinners and for the wash up of all the dishes.

Respectfully Submitted,

Karen Wheeler Secretary Pro tem

FINANCIAL REPORT		
Balance as of December 31/87		\$ 212.18
REVENUE		
Brunches - Annual Meeting - Dutch Church Service	29.00 90.51	
Calendar Sales Catering - Commonwealth	192.00 275.00	
Keeping - AnniversaryPatterson Funeral	375.00 175.00	
- Trinity - Anniversary - Seniors Dinner & Sale	1,215.00 274.00	
Coffee Sales - God's Trombones Collection Box	50.49 36.43	
Debenture Interest Dues	500.13	
Interest on Account Pancake Social	189.32 76.00 170.76	
Penny Auction Red Rose Dinner	2,903.41	
Special Offering Scotia Square Craft Sale	1,158.10 2,860.70	
Annual Turkey Dinner Sales of extra turkey	106.18	\$10,749.03
EXPENSES		
All Type Print	79.70	
Bank Charges Calvin Ladies Fellowship	2.48	
Calendars - A.C.W. 52.50 - St. Peter's Publ. 88.50	141.00	
Campaign for Life Cdn. Bible Society	25.00 100.00	
City of halifax (2 permits) Friends of Kings	20.00	
Groceries - Keeping - Anniversary - Patterson Funeral	46.18 33.08 265.86	
- Red Rose Dinner 112.26 Red Rose - Hubs 273.06 - Trinity Anniv. 60.72	385.32	
- Trinity Anniv. 60.72 Trinity - Hubs 199.78 - Turkey Dinner 82.57	260.50	
Turkey - Hubs 268.10 - Snrs. Dinner 17.31	350.67	
+ Guild Pty. Hubs 52.10 Rev'd. R. Petite (Gift)	69.41 25.00	
Sale of Extra Turkeys 25.60 80.58	106.18	
Parish of St. George Ralph Warren - Repairs Pie Closet	9,000.00	410 335 33
Zellers - Roasters/Spoons/Napkins	59.17	\$10,775.73
Balance as of December 31/88		\$ 185.48

SERVERS' GUILD

The past year has been very fulfilling and rewarding for all of the members who worked so willingly and lovingly throughout the year. We are disappointed that some of our members could not continue, however we hope that at some future time they will decide to rejoin our small group.

Very sincere thanks to all those who donated so generously in memory of loved ones. This enabled us to purchase cleaning supplies (brasso, silvo etc.) flowers, candles for the Sanctuary Lamp and Communion needs.

We would like to most sincerely thank Mr. Anthony Helpard for his wonderful job of decorating the church for the Christmas Season.

New members are most welcome. My sincere thanks to all those who have made my work so fulfilling.

Respectfully submitted,

Gertie Moulton President

SANCTUARY GUILD FINANCIAL REPORT

	101112	_	
Balance - December 31/87		(a IRC	\$719.97
Revenue	ā		
Donations Debenture Interest Interest on Account Bank Chges. recovered	\$645.00 91.43 22.40 19.00		\$777.83
Expenses			
Bank Charges Diocesan Bookroom (Candles, Hosts, Wine	\$ 18.50		
Server's Cross)	617.45		
Flowers	362.94		
A. Helpard (Christmas			
decorations)	23.10		\$1,021.99
BALANCE ON ACCOUNT DECEMBER	31/88		\$475.81

A server's main function is to assist their Priest in the celebration of the Holy Eucharist, which is celebrated approximately 180 times throughout the year at St. George's. This number alone might be enough to scare any timid or unseasoned server into thinking there would be little time left for anything else, like a hockey game, a sleep-over or even school (perish the thought). So I hasten to add that roughly 2/3 of these Eucharists are "said Eucharists", that is, without a choir, lasting only 30 minutes and which are served quite well by one server, usually an adult.

So consequently our servers are most visable during the other third of the Eucharists, namely the Choral Eucharist each Sunday morning at 10:30 a.m. at which time there is scheduled a full compliment of 5 servers.

We currently have an active roster of nine servers, faithfully fulfilling their duties, and we would be pleased to welcome any interested, confirmed child or adult. They may contact Dr. Gregory Videtic who has taken on the leadership of St. George's servers and will be their representative on Parish Council.

Congratulations to Scott Connors on receiving his 5 year Server's Cross with its red ribbon and we sincerely hope that he, along with all his fellow-servers will continue to serve God through this humble act, and will find in doing so, the inspiration they need to help them live their daily lives.

Respectfully submitted,

Kenneth Pringle Master of Ceremonies

After a slow start in September, when only two or three children would appear each Sunday, the church school seems to have settled down to a fairly steady enrolment of six or seven children each week, ranging from 5 to 11 years of age. This is a sufficient number to warrant holding a regular class but it is still an awkward situation for any kind of useful curriculum. There are not enough children to make up two separate classes, so all activities must be planned with all ages in mind. Therefore, the st. George's Church School curriculum continues to be rather ad hoc, tailored to the actual children, rather than any overall "grand plan". Bible stories (usually fitted to the current season of the Church calendar), discussions of simple moral questions, religious songs (mostly of the folk variety) and creative activities which teach about Christianity and the Bible are the main elements of each Sunday's gathering. Fortunately, all of the children who now attend seem to find our classes enjoyable.

Since September, we have read and talked about many of Christ's parables, refreshed the children's memories about some of the Old Testament stories studied last year, discussed several of the traditions and rituals of our christian worship, learned about some of the common symbols found in church decoration, and presented a Christmas pageant in the church itself on the fourth Sunday in Advent. There has also been a "children's service" at one of the 10:30 a.m. Eucharists, but this was not very well attended. Another is planned for February and should be better.

It has often not been possible to follow our normal pattern of joining the congregation for the last part of the Eucharist service each week, usually because the children have been engaged in activities such as preparing for the Christmas pageant, activities which would have been difficult to terminate quickly, and which the children were very much enjoying.

Two offers of assistance with the Church School have been received and this Spring I hope to arrange some sort of schedule by which an alternate teacher could conduct at least one Church School session a month. Other 10:30 a.m. services in which the children play a part are also part of the plan.

I suspect that the decline in numbers from last year is only a temporary one, and that by June we will have returned to our enrolment of between 10 and 12 which was the maximum number we had last year. This larger enrolment may enable us to rearrange or even divide the present group, for classes which are more 'focussed on particular age groups. Until that happens, we will soldier on as best we can.

Respectfully submitted,

Mark DeWolf Surpervisor and Teacher It is a privilege for me to be able to submit this first annual report on behalf of the Music Programmme at St. George's. At the same time, it is difficult to say a great deal (since I arrived only five months ago) except 'thank you' for making me feel so welcome in the parish and for your moral support.

It always takes a little time to become established in a new community, and I trust that you will be patient as we strive to develop a musical programme of which we will all be proud and which will, in time, make St. George's known again as a parish with a fine musical tradition.

I learned long ago not to commit plans to print in an annual report, but each of us concerned with music, request your prayers and support as we work to achieve our goals.

Respectfully submitted,

Neil Houlton Musical Director

The troop now numbers 6 scouts with Don Connors as Scouter. Among their other activities they have been fundraising energetically and Don and four of the troop will be representing 2nd. Halifax at this summer's Canadian Jamboree in Prince Edward Island. This is the only team going from Halifax North and four scouts from other troops are going as part of one team. This is a fine effort, it should be a wonderful occasion. The troop meets on Tuesday 7-8:30 p.m. in the Church Hall.

The pack numbers six cubs with Bruce Archibald as Leader assisted by Abraham Mulolani. They have taken part in a number of activities fund raising and otherwise. "Trees for Canada" and "Apple Day" are among the fundraising days

The colony of Beavers now has fifteen members with Lyle Brinton as Leader. We are pleased to welcome Catherine Rasley as an Assistant and John Hounsell who is lending a hand. The Beavers had a successful camp at Miller's Lake last year for the first time and it is hoped to repeat it this year.

The next big event for the 2nd. Halifax Group comes on February 25th when as part of the Baden Powell week the group will take part in the Halifax Regional Food Drive. Last year we collected a fair quantity of food for the Food Bank and this year we hope to better it.

The Group Committee invites any interested members of St. George's to come to the monthly meeting, usually held on the fourth Monday of the month at 7:30 p.m. in the Church Hall. Members who would like to join the committee would be especially welcome and should contact Ron Magahay or Chris West who are joint Chairmen.

Respectfully submitted,

Chris West & Ron Magahay Joint Chairmen

2ND HALIFAXGROUP COMMITTEE			PAGE 3		
HALIFA	X NORTH DISTRICT				
	RER'S REPORT				
MONTHS ENDED	DECEMBER	, 19_88	3		
			20		
IPTS:					(255)600 = 9
- The first of t	STRATIONS STI FOR 1988	LL NOT	PAID	\$_	532.00
Calendars LAST PEN SALE STILL NOT					/
	LETED			-	•
Interest earned				n*	8.78
Projects:				8	
Projects:		Less:			
Pen Sale #1	In 500.00		275.00	Net	225.00
		Less:			
Pen Sale #2	In 500.00			_ Net _	225,00
Por Calo #2	7- 250 00	Less:		Not	252 22
Pen Sale #3	In250.00	Less:		_ Net _	250.00
Trees for Canada	In 185.00		74.00	Net	111.00
-					
Other:			35		
Cub Car Recover				_	22.00
Donations - Soc Refund WBII - L					505.00
Neralla MbII - E	116		9	_	45.00
				(1)	1,923.78
				-	1,923.78
					,
URSEMENTS: Registration - Boys	20 tanday		~		587.00
Registration - Boys	Leader	8): 	387.00
Calendars					
	Ug:			_	
Camp Supplies Beaver Expenses					302.54
Cub Expense					156.45
Materia Scouts	Expense			>=	135.04
Other:					
Bank Charges				340	20.18
Banquet Expens		luded in	above)	-	12.00
Courses - WBI				-	16.00
	Beavers				45.00
- First Aid - Scouters Conference				-	39.00
- Scouters Conference Harris & Roome (Trees)					44.75
Pancake Brunch				5	7.89
400 000 00 THE TOTAL THE T				(2)	
				/-	1,387.85
PTS LESS DISBURSEMENTS	(1-2)			(3)	535.93

294.08

830.01 *************

SH ON HAND BEGINNING OF PERIOD __ JANUARY 1

SH ON HAND END OF PERIOD December 31 ,1988

Rector

Diocesan Synod

The Nominations Committee is composed of the following persons: The Rector as Chairman, the two Wardens and the Parish Treasurer. The Committee met on Friday, January 20th, 1989.

Mr. Gordon Engram retires from Council at this Annual Meeting having completed his term as Senior Warden and Property Chairman. Mrs. Jan Connors will automatically assume the position of Senior Warden. We extend our thanks to Gordon for his work during the last three years and also to Karen Conrod, James Pritchard, Louisa Gibson, Gertie Moulton, Thomas Brown, Harvey Francis, Enid Pi-Jimenez who have left Council during mid term or who will leave Council at this Annual Meeting.

The Nominations Committee presents the following slate of Officers and Members of Council for the coming year. Additional Nominations are welcome from the floor of the Annual Meeting.

Father Petite

Karen Wheeler Gwynedd Morgan The Wardens

Youth Delegate

Jan Connors (2) Senior Warden Hubert Morgan (2) Junior Warden Karen Wheeler (Ex Officio) Parish Treasurer Robbie Matthews (3) Secretary Chairman, Finance Richard Matthews (3) Jim Rawding (3) Chairman, Property Susan Harris (3) Chairman, Spiritual Development Chairman, Pastoral Care Cynthia Watts (2) Anne West (3) Chairman, Publicity Greg Videtic (3) Servers Guild Robbie Matthews (3) Gabriel Guild Sylvia Morgan (3) Altar Guild Martin Yetman (3) Choir Chris West (2) 2nd. Halifax Group Mark DeWolf (Ex Officio) Church School Gwynedd Morgan Youth Delegate Members at Large Ian Henderson (1) Gordon Borgal (2) Charles Westropp (2) Leslie Grandy (2) Percy James (2) Willis Grandy (2) Martha Pratt (1) Carmichal Wallace (3) Jan Connors Tangier Deanery Centre Halifax Chebucto Regional Council The Wardens Ian Henderson Cynthia Watts

Note: The number in parentheses refers to the years of term left to serve on Council.

The Nominations Committee was also empowered to nominate the persons for the Future Directions Committee. This Committee will be constituted of the following:

The Rector
The Wardens
Council Secretary
Treasurer
All Committee Chairpeople

This Committee asks for power to add and to choose their own Chairperson. The Senior Warden to call the first meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

The Rev'd. Robert Petite Chairman



